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Imagine the result 

Mr. Keith Nowell 
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health  
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
Alameda, California 94502 

Subject: 

60-Day Rule: Notice of Intent to Proceed with Sparge Well Installation and 
Oxygen Sparging Pilot Study Work Plan 
Former 76 Service Station No. 0843 
1629 Webster Street 
Alameda, California 
 
Dear Mr. Nowell: 

ARCADIS, on behalf of Chevron Environmental Management Company, for itself and 

Attorney-in-Fact for Union Oil Company of California (hereinafter “EMC”), is 

submitting this letter to notify the Alameda County Department of Environmental 

Health (ACDEH) of the intent to proceed with the work proposed within ARCADIS’ 

Direct Oxygen Injection Pilot Test dated April 10, 2012. The proposed work includes 

the installation of two sparge wells (TSP-2 and TSP-3) and an oxygen injection pilot 

study. The Work Plan was submitted to propose activities in an effort to implement 

oxygen injection activities. Given the time elapsed since submitting the Work Plan to 

ACDEH, this letter is notifying you in writing of ARCADIS’ intent to proceed with the 

Work Plan under the authority of the “60-Day Rule” as specified in Title 23 of the 

California Code of Regulations. ACDEH will be notified at least five business days 

prior to the start of field activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ARCADIS U.S., Inc. 

950 Glenn Drive 

Suite 125 

Folsom 

California  95630 

Tel 916.985.2079 

Fax 916.985.2093 

www.arcadis-us.com 

ENVIRONMENT 

Date: 

February 27, 2013 

Contact: 

Tonya Russi 

Phone: 

916.985.2079 

Email: 

tonya.russi@ 
arcadis-us.com 
 
Our ref: 

B0047584.2013 
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If you have any questions or comments regarding this letter, please contact Ms. 

Tonya Russi of ARCADIS at 916.985.2079 extension 15 or by e-mail at 

tonya.russi@arcadis-us.com. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

ARCADIS U.S., Inc. 

 
                                                                           
 
Tonya R. Russi      David W. Lay, P.G., C.P.G. 
Associate Project Manager    Principal Geologist 
 
 

Copies: 

Roya Kambin, Union Oil of California 
Sam and Michelle Koka 802 Pacific Avenue, Alameda, CA 94501 


